2021 AGM Agenda
Tuesday 16th November 2021
1 – Attendance – Peter Warwick, Greg Wark, William Wark, Mabel Chen, Alex Chen, Elise Burrows, Sarah Burrows, Tahlia McCabe, Dorothy Warwick, Ian Warwick
      Apologies – Hendrika Sharwood, Mathew Lu, Carolynne Wark
2 – Review of 2020 minutes  - accepted
3 - Presentation of Annual Report (secretary)

In Guildford McCredie Uniting Soccer Club’s twenty-third season we were able to field twelve junior teams: three Under 11s; two each in the Under 12 and 18 age groups and one each in Under 13, 14, 14 Girls, 16 and 17 age groups; ten small sided teams: two under 8s, 9s, 10s and 12 Girls and an U8-10 Girls and an AAL on Wednesday nights; six mini teams, two under 6s and four under 7s; two senior men’s teams in the Premier League and Premier Reserve competitions and an All Age Ladies on Sunday – a total of 31 teams. This does include one U12s team being a combination of players from all our U11 teams, playing an additional game each weekend and most of the Ladies (but not all) being the same across our Wednesday and Sunday competition teams. Regardless the growth of 9 teams for 2021 is outstanding and a testament to the hard work the coaches and managers put in for 2020. Congratulations all. CFA Sydney worked hard to expand their Saturday girl’s competitions again this season. There were more teams and clubs entered and the return of Ladies football to CFA after a break of 37 years was exciting. Unfortunately, most teams struggled for numbers early on forcing the return of 5 a side football to ensure that there were enough teams. This isn’t a disaster, but it also isn’t our preference. With all that hard work it was very disappointing to have our season cut short by the Covid pandemic. Last year we started late but this year we finished early with just 10 of the 18 rounds played and no finals series. We were fortunate to have got our photos, six a side and lapathon in, but with all the work done and just the fun of the President’s Report Secretary’s Report Secretary’s Report Secretary’s Report Secretary’s Report Secretary’s Report Guildford McCredie Uniting Soccer Club – 2021 Annual Report 5 downhill run into the semis left, it was very disappointing to finish so early. We do thank CFA Sydney and GDSFA for their preparedness to get things ready to play again but public health orders and lockdown extensions denied us the opportunity. McCredie managed plenty of on field success before the cessation. With the return of six a side a number of teams had the opportunity to get mid season rewards. Our U6 Reds, U8 Reds, U8-10 Girls, U12 Girls, U14 Girls, U18 Black and AAL Red teams were all crowned Champions, leading to McCredie taking the Bill and Meryn Palmer Shield (Champion club) for the 4th straight event. In addition, our U6 Black, U7 Onyx, U11 Onyx, U12 Red, PR and PL were all runners up. At the time of the last game being played Premier League, All Age Ladies (Wednesday night), U11 Onyx and U8 White were all on top of the table and crowned minor premirs when play was unable to be resumed. Our Premier Reserves, U18 Black, U10 White, U9 White and U8 Red were all runners up. But despite looking odds on favourites to take the premier league crown for the first time in our history, we have been denied the opportunity by a pandemic. Such a shame for a bunch of guys who trialled in February and trained hard all season defeating last year’s premiers and runners up convincingly. The club’s executive was elected in November, and I would like to thank all the committee, Peter W, Tahlia, Carolynne, Ian, Hendrika, Sarah, Elise, Mabel, Alex and Wil for the support and work they did during the year. Remember – no one is paid for their service to your club. I would like to make special mention and give thanks again to Peter and Dorothy Warwick who work tirelessly in the canteen and Ian who ensures all 6 fields at Everley are always well marked. It was fantastic to see so many regularly helping Peter and Dorothy in the canteen too, people like Sue, Salma, Alun, Henry, Ola and Jen. Thank you all. It is unclear at the time of writing whether we will be able to hold our Annual Presentation and it appears unlikely. We also now have the challenge to collect all the gear in including jerseys despite not being able to gather. If this equipment isn’t returned, the financial damage to the club may be terminal. Please cooperate when you are contacted to return your jersey. The lockdown also occurred at a time when our canteen was fully stocked. Stock that would expire before our resumption in March was donated to a local food distribution service. I imagine that the recipients used to receiving bananas, bread and carrots would have been excited to also get some potato chips, Mars Bars and Powerade! Following the incomplete 2021 season we will be offering a $30 rebate to all returning senior players and a $10 rebate for all returning junior players in 2022. Don’t forget that the registration days are the first two Saturdays in February at Granville Park between 9am and 11am. All registrations must be accompanied by full fees. If everybody brings a friend, we will double our team numbers!

Moved – Greg  Seconded - Sarah

4 – Treasurer’s report

TOTAL INCOME $84,049.92
TOTAL EXPENDITURE $85,614.24

Moved Greg, Seconded Elise

5 – Constitutional Amendments – 
Moved – Greg Wark  Seconded – Sarah Burrows

5.11.8 At all meetings conducted by The Club, the number of majority required to pass the following shall be : Resolution - simple majority
Rescission Motion – two thirds majority
Amendments or alterations to the Constitution – three quarters majority
 

I would like to put the following amendment to the Constitution

 

3.2.1 President - There shall be a President who shall be appointed from the One Council of the Holroyd Uniting Church by the Club Executive in November each year:
 

To be changed to read

 

3.2.1 President - There shall be a President who shall be appointed from members or past members of the One Council of the Holroyd Uniting Church by the Club Executive in November each year:
 

 

The reasoning behind this is two fold.  Firstly if an active President of GMUSC were to ever stand down from the Holroyd UC One Council we would like to have the opportunity to continue to have them as our President.  Secondly the pool of possible Presidents becomes much bigger and does not require us to need to “twist the arm” of an uninterested party in the future.  Whilst this does loosen the attachment to the church a little, it remains still and it is certainly more functionally realistic.

Passed Unanimously

6 – Life Members

Nomination – William Wark was nominated by the Management Committee and was supported unanimously at the AGM.
7 - Election of officials for 2021
Secretary



Greg Wark (nom. Sarah , sec. Elise)
Assistant Secretary


Sarah Burrows (nom Greg sec. Wil)
Treasurer



Carolynne
(nom Sarah, sec Greg)
Registrar



Carolynne
(nom Wil, sec Mabel)
Fundraising Coordinator


Mabel

(nom Greg, sec Alex)
Club Coach



Wil 

(nom Greg, sec Elise)
Ladies Coordinator 


Elise

(nom Sarah, sec Tahlia)
Councillors to NSWCFA (2)
Sarah

(nom Sarah, sec Wil)




Elise

(nom Sarah, sec Greg)
Delegates to GDSFA (2)
Peter

(nom Greg, sec Ian)




vacant
Webmaster/newsletter editor
Greg

(nom Greg, sec Ian)
Equipment Officer

Tahlia

(nom Greg, sec. Wil)
Grounds person


Ian

(nom Wil, sec Greg)
Committee Members (2)

Alex

(nom Greg, sec Mabel)
Committee Meeting which followed AGM
1. Appointment of President – Peter Warwick was invited to continue as President and he accepted.

2. Appointment of Canteen Manager – Peter has stood down from this role and whilst expecting to be available to assist would like to not be required every week and is ready to hand over this important role.  Committee discussed options and will approach possible candidates.
3. Canteen 2022 – a roster system was discussed as a possible way forward in 2022, to be discussed with the incoming canteen manager/s.  Happily the number of “helpers” in the canteen has increased in recent years.
3.
Presentation – full annual presentation cancelled again in 2021 due to Public Health Orders and difficulty in securing a venue.  Like 2020 a smaller outdoor presentation at Granville Park will take place this Friday for the special award winners.
4. Fees for 2021 – to remain unchanged with small rebates for returning players due to premature end to season in 2021 and CFA’s rebates offered.  GDSFAmine if rebates will be forthcoming but GMUSC will provide them regardless.
5. Registration – 2022 – school flyers, banners, promotion within the club will all occur in December, January.  On line rego will officially open in January and face to face registrations first two Saturdays in February.  Committee support on those days will be appreciated.
